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The First Meeting of the Tama Gender Education Network
November 16, 2009

Hosts: Center for Gender Studies (CGS), International Christian University
Center for Gender Research and Social Sciences, Hitotsubashi University

(Kimiko Kimoto, representative)

The first meeting of the Tama Gender Education Network was held on November 16,
2009, at ICU. Eighteen educators (including 3 coordinators) from various universities in
the Tama region gathered to discuss the structure and themes of upcoming meetings

scheduled to be held periodically.

The Establishment of the Tama Gender Education Network

Kimiko Kimoto (Center for Gender Research and Social Sciences, Hitotsubashi University)
and Kazuko Tanaka (CGS, ICU) had long been aware of the need for a network to
connect gender researchers, who tend to become isolated in the Japanese university
education system (c.f. CGS Newsletter No. 011, Feature 1: The Future of Gender/
Sexuality Pedagogy in Tertiary Education) . They considered face-to-face interaction to
be particularly important, and decided to start with the formation of a local network for

researchers in the Tama region.

The formation of an interdisciplinary gender research network aimed to contribute
to the development of gender education for the benefit of individual researchers,
universities, and the Tama region as a whole, by facilitating the following:

(1) The sharing of insights on curriculum planning and classroom experiences;

(2) The pooling of educational materials and human resources;

(3) Mutual cooperation and assistance (for example, by means of guest lectures).

In order to evaluate the current situation and needs of researchers before the meeting,
the following email/ postal questionnaire was sent out to 114 full-time and part-time
professors of universities in the Tama region (National Women'’s Education Center (NWEC)
registry) in September and October 2009. There were 37 respondents.
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(1) What are the issues that concern you with regard to such a network?
(2) What kind of topics would interest you to participate in our meetings?
(3) Do you currently have any problems or concerns regarding gender education?
(4) Which of the following proposed meeting days and times would be most convenient
for you?
1) 6pm to 8pm on a weekday
2) Saturday afternoons
3) Other

(5) Other comments/ requests

After considering the responses received, the first meeting was scheduled for 6pm to
8pm on Monday. Invitations were sent to all those who had been sent questionnaires,
and fifteen people attended.

Meeting Overview

1. Opening Speech (Kimoto)

2. Objectives (Tanaka)

3. Self Introductions (All participants)

4. Questionnaire Results (Etsuko Kato, CGS Director)
5. Discussion

6. Details of Next Meeting

This long-awaited opportunity for the exchange of information and ideas was a great
success, with lively and stimulating discussion throughout. The following points became

apparent from both the meeting and the questionnaire results:

(1) Many people welcome the formation of a gender education network;

(2) Many people want to share their experiences (both successes and failures) with
regard to course content, syllabus, and reading/ reference material;

(3) A number of people are concerned about how they can stimulate and influence
students through their classes. Some also pointed to the difficulty of gaining
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cooperation within their universities, the lack of attention on gender education in the

university curriculum, and the isolation felt by part-time lecturers in particular.

The details of the second meeting were determined as follows:

Date and Time: 6pm to 8pm, January 22,2010
Topic: Introductory Gender Education Courses
Speakers: Keiko Takeuchi (Seikei University)

Miho Morioka (Chuo University)

The two speakers shall be reporting on their respective experiences in teaching
economics courses, which have comparatively more male students, and humanities

courses, which have comparatively more female students.

Future Meetings
There were various ideas about the frequency with which future meetings should be

held, such as every second month or every semester, but it is as yet undecided. The
next meeting is scheduled for January 2010 according to the schedules of the present
participants. We hope to encourage more part-time lecturers as well as doctoral

students to participate.

We are only just beginning the formation of this network, but the enthusiastic
participation and cooperation of all those who participated in this first meeting was
highly encouraging. We hope to secure funding in future and we aim to build a strong
network for cooperation, including the development of a system for course credit

transfers between universities, and exchange activities with other Asian countries.

Etsuko Kato,
CGS Director



